OPEN ACCESS


Regular reporting of industry funding of trials
within The Cochrane Collaboration

Purpose:  To encourage the Steering Group to consider a change in policy regarding the format of Cochrane reviews. Industry funding of trials included in all drug and device reviews should be stated in the conclusion of the abstract and in the plain language summaries. 

Urgency:  Low. 

Access:   Open. 
Background:  Authors of Cochrane reviews must declare conflicts of interest, but there appears to be no policy regarding disclosure of the funding sources of trials included in drug or device reviews. Such critical information should be included in the abstract and plain language summaries because many clinicians and consumers are likely to read no further. This is especially true of people unfamiliar with the work of the Collaboration who find abstracts of Cochrane reviews incidentally while searching the Internet.  

Proposals and discussion:  We propose that industry funding of trials included in all Cochrane drug and device reviews be declared in the conclusion of the abstract and in the plain language summaries. It could be stated in one sentence, according to the proportion of included trials, for example: “Most of the trials included in this review were funded by the companies that make X drug or X device.”
Resource implications:  None.
Impact statement: As more and more drug and device trials are funded by industry, trial results - and in turn Cochrane drug reviews - may be distorted accordingly. Abstracts and plain language summaries are often read as stand-alone documents.  Disclosure of clinical trial funders is crucial to providing complete information. 
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